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I want to express my thanks for the information about the Extraordinary General 

Assembly of the European Network of Councils for the Judiciary, which will be held in 

Vilnius. However, I will not take part in this meeting. I believe that the decision of the ENCJ 

to suspend the National Council of the Judiciary of Poland as a member of this organisation 

was made without a legal basis and does not comply with the ENCJ Statutes. Therefore, the 

pre-condition for the participation of the National Council of the Judiciary in events of the 

Network is the prior repeal of the resolution of the General Assembly about suspension of 

the KRS membership. 

At the same time, I kindly inform you that the National Council of the Judiciary of 

Poland upholds all its arguments presented in the explanations which have been submitted at 

the request of the European Network of Councils for the Judiciary and declares its readiness 

for further collaboration with the ENCJ. 

       

          

 

Yours sincerely, 

                    

                       judge Paweł Styrna 

 

 

 

 


